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Liverpool-Fairfield Community Radio Co-operative Ltd
                PO Box 531 Liverpool NSW 1871       
                                                 T: 02 9601 4489   E: office@893fm.com.au
MINUTES OF THE MEMBERS’ MEETING HELD ON 1st FEBRUARY 2012
Present: As per sign in sheet. Lina Miller, Boris Zdrdlic, Radoslav Erceg, Tim Miller, Daniel LoFranco, Jim Tumeth, Peter Hines, Vic Meli, Cuneyt Yusuf, Chris Sparrow, Yousipos Sarkes, David David, Sonephet, Jhun Salazar, Peter Phrakaysone, Tom Speros, George Meinert, Josephine Mason, Bob Browne, Bruce Crofts, Paul Ostrowski, Eleanor Westaway, William Phillips, Shane Greenaway, Damien White, Nerida Noon, Michel Malik, Alwin Thomas, Terry Gaffney, Tony Pace-Feraud, Pauline Plowright, Ray Clark, Carol North-Samardzic, Beverley Buttercup/Bradley, Ben Hollist, Glen Burns.
Apologies: David Kemp, Anna Bhatt, Eddie Diwakar Mark Flanagan, Ian Stumbles, Paula Malik, Colleen Sparrow
The meeting opened at 7.30pm.

Opening:  Carol opened the meeting on behalf of Eddie Diwakar who had unexpectedly been unable to attend. She pointed out that a lot had happened since the last meeting on the 3rd of December.
Relocation

Chairman’s Report

Carol read the following message from Eddie.
· I want to take this opportunity to thank all volunteers who attended the site a few weeks ago to help us move materials.  Your support is highly appreciated.  At the same time, we would like to see more volunteers come and give us a hand in the future.
· I am pleased to advise that we have started construction work at the new site and Ian has been spending his evenings at the site.

· In the next few days we will be issued with a construction certificate.  This has been a hectic experience and Carol will share the journey and current status with you soon.

· As you are aware, we are supposed to vacate the premises by 10th February 2012.  On Saturday the Board held a meeting and it was agreed that we will seek an extension from the Council. We sent a letter to the Council via the General Manager.  At the same time we corresponded with Councillors via email seeking their support.  Throughout this week carol, Glen and I have engaged with Councillors by phone to firm up their support should this go to a motion at the next Council meeting.  The response from the Councillors that we spoke to was encouraging.
· As a result of our letter to Council, today I received correspondence from the Council in relation to our request.  I would ask Carol to read out the letter soon as well as share with you the next steps that we will be taking.

· It has been a challenging time for all the Directors who have sacrificed their time to attend to re-location matters so thanks to all my colleagues.

· Another thanks to Jim and Tim for the time they have taken in training everyone and the feedback I have received shows they have done a great job in allying people’s fears and making them feel comfortable with the new system.

· I will keep you informed on any further developments.

· I will request Carol to bring everyone up to speed with the Construction certificate status and the letter we received from Council as well as our next steps.

· Once again my apologies and I look forward to catching up with you all Soon.

Secretary’s Report
· Carol commented that a lot had happened since the meeting on 3rd December 2011.  The building was purchased and the decision was to have the loan through Bendigo Bank (the other two quotes coming from Westpac and bank West).  There were in fact three loans one variable one fixed for three years and one fixed for five years.  We have made the first mortgage payments.
· The Development Application had been received as approved on 16th January which was within normal time limits.  We are now awaiting the Construction Certificate.  Carol indicated that she had been in daily contact with the planner over the last two and a half weeks and it would be received this week.

· The letter received from the Council indicated that an extension was possible.  We now need to submit a revised timeline to show how we intend to use the extra two months requested.  We also need to get approval from the developer.  Carol had already spoken to him and made the request.

· In addition, a proposed recommendation which would be an addendum to the Council Meeting on Monday 6th February has been received from Councillor Ned Mannoun.  This would be discussed at the Thursday Business Meeting prior to the Council meeting.

At this point Carol took questions about the relocation.
· Shane and Damien asked if the transmission would be to a wider area after the move.  It was explained that we have our licence area and that will be set when the new antenna is installed. 
· Parking was discussed.  It was clarified that there would be one space for those with disabled parking permits. It was agreed we have been lucky thus far with parking.  Glen clarified the opening times for Westfield Parking.  Carol indicated she would be affected due to the Admin Support role, but she was considering the use of the bus.  
Programming

· Glen as Program Chair addressed the proposed banding of programs which had been sent to all members.  He explained that this would take time to implement and would be used initially if more than one program wanted a slot.  If people applied and there was a space then they would probably get it.
· The Programming Committee was looking at:

 6-9 breakfast,

 9-12 Mornings 

12-2 Country 

2pm Open

4pm Youth

6-8pm Ethnic Programs.  They would look at more slots over time.

The biggest change would be at weekends

The Titans live on Sunday so the committee was looking at a 2pm afternoon sports grid.  The OB slot in the proposed plan was discussed.

Michel Malik mentioned the easy listening concept for Saturday Mornings.  Tom Speros asked how many would be affected on Sundays. As new applications are due by 13th February it will not be known.  It was pointed out that Khmer and Serbian were not in the right timeslot.
· The option of pre-recording programs was mentioned.

· Glen reminded everyone that the listeners are important.  There had been some feedback about the placement of some shows. A listener survey was something that the programming committee had on its agenda.  Some members stated that they had feedback from Facebook.

  
Glen thought that it would take some years to gradually band programs.

MOTION:  That the banding proposal be accepted.

Proposed:  Ben Hollist  



Seconded: Tom Speros  

Carried with 29 for and 7 against.

There were no abstentions. 

· Glen reminded everyone that program applications were due on Monday 13th February 2012.

Forms had been sent to all members.

Daniel Lofranco asked about the availability of time slots and was advised to apply for times that suited him e.g. He could apply for a 7-9 breakfast.
Any Other Business
Jim Tumeth

· Jim thanked everyone for their training efforts and he now believed that presenters did not find the new consoles scary.  The criteria had been no compulsory meeting attendance then no practical sessions. People would not go to air until they were trained.  If there is an extension of time then there may be additional training prior to the move.  The next session will cover the delay system and the telephone.  The mini disk will disappear eventually as it is old technology.

· Jim introduced the Stinger approach to sweepers, linkers and promos.  Stinger can go on a production machine.  There could be a file for every program.  Stinger is produced by the company that produced Simian.

Tom Speros asked what will replace the mini disk. The response was that material can be put onto audio files and run through a system such as stinger.
Tom Speros asked about the possibility of a 3rd CD player.

· Chris Sparrow asked when On Demand was going for all programs.  Jim responded that it would be later in the year.  Members had been notified it was a trial and connected to the grant received.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.05pm 
Carol North-Samardzic

3rd February 2012
